Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, May 16, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Sandy Dietrich, Jim Fowler,




Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove

1. Updates
a. Emily announced that Christine Joshel was unable to continue her membership on the Steering Committee.  Jan Bower will take over her duties as secretary with Willa Pettygrove as her substitute.

b. Emily introduced Christine Deamer, President of the Davis Garden Club, as a new member of the Steering Committee and welcomed the Club as a new collaborative partner in the Central Park Gardens (CPG) project.  Christine described the activities of the Davis Garden Club and invited our participation in its events, which can be found on its website:  www.davisgardenclub.org.

c. The planting of the Rose and Flower Garden was completed April 21.  Of particular interest was the wide range in ages of the volunteers that participated in the planting.  Photographs can be found on our website
d. A thank-you card was circulated and signed for Max Tavenier for his work on the pathway in the Rose and Flower Garden.  Similar work will need to be done on the remaining pathways.
e. The ceramic pot centerpiece for the Rose and Flower Garden has been purchased and will be installed this evening.  Aw Pottery gave us a reduced price on the pot.  Olin Applegate, a UC Davis student volunteer, made the plinth for the pot. Some consideration is being given to planting succulents in the top of the pot.

f. Sandy wrote a memo to the park maintenance staff to establish some boundaries for their work in CPG, e.g., litter will be collected and trash cans emptied on a regular basis and no pruning, weeding or spraying will be done unless so directed.  This puts the burden for management of the maintenance of CPG on the volunteers, but prevents unwelcome surprises from plants being improperly pruned or new plantings being sprayed with herbicide.
g. Dorothy suggested that we have a celebration for the volunteers once the gardens are completed.  A ribbon-cutting ceremony was suggested for the second Wednesday workday in July.  The Press could be invited.  This would be good publicity for CPG, i.e., that people can work together and make a change.  The celebration should dovetail with the Farmers Market.  Dorothy collected names of steering committee members who would be willing to help organize the event.
2. Discussion Items
a. Financial Report

i. The Committee approved a Memorandum of Understanding (M.O.U.) between the CPG Steering Committee and the Davis Farmers Market Foundation (DFMF), effective May 1, 2007 until terminated by either party.  Under the M.O.U., the DFMF will serve as the fiscal sponsor for the CPG Steering Committee.  This is allowable because the Davis Farm to School Connection, a project of the DFMF, is a member of the Steering Committee and a supporter of the Central Park Gardens project.  Under the scope of services, the M.O.U. states that the DFMF will deposit and record contributions, reimburse expenses and provide monthly financial reports for the CPG project; the CPG Steering Committee will use Davis Farm to School Connection letterhead for acknowledging contributions, designate a representative to approve expenses and pay a 10% administrative fee to DFMF on any income received by the CPG on a monthly basis.

ii. Emily still needs to be reimbursed for plant and other expenses that she undertook in the early stages of the CPG project.  She will try to get her accounting together before the next meeting.
iii. Emily presented the Financial Report from the Davis Farmers Market Foundation (DFMF) for May 1, 2007 as follows:  Income was $1,445 (Village Feast donation–$1,000 and three private donations–$445); expenses were $1,153.38 (DFMF administration fee–$44.50, plants–$599.54, ceramic pot–$456.74 and temporary sign and paint–$52.60); current balance with DFMF is $291.62.

iv. The Slossen grant for $15,000 goes into effect July 1, 2007.  To simplify the accounting procedure, this grant is being run through the UCD Arboretum rather than through UCD Extension.  The grant allows expenses for plantings, signage, promotion and workshop materials; it will not fund garden tools or the shed.
v. It was suggested that we track attendance at volunteer events so we can use these figures for future grant proposals.  Rather than having a sign-in board for volunteers at workdays, we can do a head count and multiply by two for the number of person hours expended.
b. Shed Design Options and Pricing
i. Sandy and Emily met with Park Supervisor Pat Riley and Tuff Shed sales representative Ken Irwin on Monday, May 14th.  Pat approved the placement of the shed between the Rose and Flower Garden and the purple-leaf plum tree near the boxwood hedge.  The City will provide paint for the shed, and Tuff Shed will transport, erect, and paint it within 7 to 10 days after placing the order. 
ii. Emily presented four options and cost estimates for the purchase of the Tuff Shed:  1) stucco and metal door upgrade @ $4,268, 2) stucco upgrade and standard door @ $3,998.62, 3) metal door upgrade and standard vertical groove siding @ $2,813.37 and 4) base model @ $2,597.87.  The Committee decided that the steel reinforced door (for an additional $250) was important for added protection against vandalism and the upgrade to stucco (for an additional $1,350) offered the aesthetic qualities needed to match the present buildings in the park.  The existing buildings are pink or green.  The Committee favored a green building.
iii. The Committee decided to have the City of Davis purchase the shed so that CPG does not have to pay taxes.  According to Sandy, the purchase order needs to be in by May 25 and the purchase and reimbursement completed by the end of the City’s fiscal year, June 30, 2007.  CPG has $2,000 committed from Jack Betourne, Davis Environmental Compliance Coordinator, for the shed.  If we subtract the sales tax from Option 1, the total expense for the Option 1 shed is $3,961.02.  With the $2,000 we currently have from Jack, the total need is $1,961.02.

iv. Dorothy volunteered to approach the Rotary Club for a donation of $2,500.  She felt they would be very interested in supporting our project, particularly with some appropriate donation signage on the building.  [This brought to mind that our kiosk may also have to carry signage that encourages people not to use pesticides, a Our Water Our World (OWOW) project, etc., in return for Jack’s contribution.]  Kiwanis was also mentioned as a possibility for funds.  Home Depot has a philanthropic community involvement program, but there probably isn’t enough time available for us to go through its normal grant funding process.  Tuff Shed, being the national leader in the manufacture of storage buildings, doesn’t need to offer corporate donations for advertising purposes.

Dorothy made the motion that we go ahead with purchasing the Option 1 shed, seconded by Jim with a unanimous vote.
Several of the Steering Committee members said they would contribute to the purchase price if we cannot raise the money.  Rotary money could also be used for more pathways, planter beds, fencing, etc.  Dorothy requested a list of donors to include with her request to Rotary.
c. Vegetable Garden
i. The pathways are in, the design has been submitted to Sandy, and Peggy has contacted students from Martin Luther King High School to help with the planting, which will be done tomorrow and Friday.  Plants have been donated by Cache Creek Nursery and Redwood Barn.  Netafim-USA is donating drip irrigation materials, and the design is being finalized for the irrigation system.  Any excess produce will be given to Davis Community Meals, which should be included on signage at the garden site

d. Fencing
i. The City erected a post and rope fence on the south corner of the Rose and Flower Garden; however, two posts have already been knocked down so sturdier, yet decorative, bollards and heavier rope or chain are needed
ii. .The orange fence around the Meadow Garden has been reduced to a single stretch along B Street.  Sandy will write up a work order for a post and rope fence there until more permanent fencing can be done.

iii. More bike parking is also needed.  Emily wants to do a survey of bike parking for CPG to see if it is adequate.  It was suggested that another 20 bike parking spaces be added by the crepe myrtles.

e. Publicity and Fundraising
i.
Jim is writing protocol for collecting money at the Master Garden table.  Randii has set up an envelope at the Farmers Market information window into which the money is deposited on Saturdays.  There is a sign and a jar for contributions at the table, but only two people have made small donations so far.  Seed packets could be given out at the Market to promote CPG.  We could ask for old seeds from Redwood Barn or some other nursery.
We ran out of time before we could do Future Planning, which was on the agenda.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

